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Dean, President 
Replace Faculty
OMI announced Saturday that 

the entire G-W faculty will be 
replaced for the 1989-90 
school year. After careful 
consideration, the President 
and the Dean came to the re­
luctant conclusion that only a 
most radical reform could 
treat the problem.

In an interview conducted 
by phone late Saturday even­
ing, Dr. Bonner outlined the 
extent of the problem. "About 
half the present faculty has 
been at Gardner-Webb since the 
60s," he said. "Obviously, 

these 'flower children' have 
not adapted well to a post­
revolution mentality that now 
governs our nation and our 
institution." Bonner went on 
to explain that more recently- 
hired faculty members have not 
been able to create a more 
peaceful atmosphere. "Two or 
three in particular," he says 
have very uncooperative atti­
tudes and, of course, agitate 
the Old Guard.

Sadness was evident in the 
voice of Dr. White, who said 
in a brief public statement 
Saturday evening "many of 
these people are close friends 
of mine, have been in my home. 
Each and every one is an exel- 
lent teacher, but we just 
cannot face the '90s without 
the proper faculty 
atmosphere."

We know what you’re looking for.

AUCTION
COLLEGE CAMPUS FOR SALE

Gardner-Wfebb Cdlcge
BOILING SPRINGS, NORTH CAROLINA

This currently operating pri­
vate college campus, which is 
surplus to the future needs of 
the institution, consists of 
several traditional style 
buildings covering the beauti­
ful foothills of western North 
Carolina. There are nine resi­
dence halls, all of which are 
in mint condition. Other areas 
of importance are a dining 
hall, 550-seat auditorium, 
state of the art athletic 
facilty, a modern library, and 
an indoor swimming pool.

The town of Boiling Springs is 
located 50 miles west of 
Charlotte, 126 miles northwest 
of Columbia, and 9 miles from 
Shelby.

The campus can be purchased as 
a whole or in individual par­
cels and is ideal for a 
school, corporate training 
center, or redevelopment. 
Excellent credit available. 
Sugg. Opening Bid: $100,000.

For brochure, open house dates, 
toms d sa]e additicm.' 
mformation, call;
(312)63(M»15or 
(312) 346-1500

(75,000 CERTV1ED OR CASHEirS 
CHECKNEEDH)TOBP

Biology Grades 
Improve

75 out of 100 first-time 
biology students here at 
Gardner-Webb made A's last 
semester as biology professors 
began a three-step sequence 
designed to increase the 
passing rate in the depart­
ment. Says one professor, 
"Hopefully, within the next 
year or two all students will 
make A's in the class. This 
year we were a little rough on 
the students." A statistical 
breakdown of the grades 
showed: 75 A's, 23 B's, 2 
C's, and 1 D' (the D' 
student only attended 3 
classes).

To achieve this phenomenal 
rate of A' students, biology 
professors met at the begin­
ning of the fall semester to 
discuss curriculum adjust­
ments. At this meeting, it was 
decided that reproduction 
would be the exclusive subject 
taught during the semester. 
"Why not? That seems to be 
what students understand the 
most," a professor stated. 
Testing for material was done 
orally and based on the 
student's understanding of 
reproduction.

The biology department 
crackdown was only the first 
step in GWC's new "raise the 
grades and the tuition" pro­
gram. Sources close to The 
Pilot say the history depart­
ment is next on the agenda.
The eventual goal of the 
program is to have 85% of all 
Gardner-Webb students possess 
a 4.0 Q.P.A. while paying 
$25,129.76 a year to attend 
the college. Sources in the 
administration say within 3 
years this goal should be 
accomplished.

"Choir" continued from pg. i 
to do their world-famous and 
Grammy-award winning "Mary had 
a little lamb, opus 15.7".

The maestro. Dr. Phil 
Perrin, thoroughly enjoyed the 
tour. "I really felt that 
headlining Mao Tse Tung-land 
was the high point of the 
tour. Also, Contra Concertium 
in Nicaragua was fun... very 
action-packed.

Since completion of the 
tour, the choir has not been 
idle. Just last week the choir 
put the finishing touches on 
their soon-to-be released 
album, "The Concert Choir 
meets Tone Loc" (the previous 
album "Run D.M.C. and Choir" 
went quadruple platinum). To 
accompany the new album, an 
hour-long video of rare 
concert footage is being 
produced.

Extra, Extra,

Read All About It!

Extra, Extra, 
Read All About It!

STOP UGLY NAIL FUNGUS

No-Fungus Nail^® stops the 
embarrassment, pain, and odor 
of unsightly fungus on toe and 
finger nails. Built-in brush 
makes it easy to apply twice 
daily. 1-oz bottle good for 
full treatment. SATISFACTION 
GUARANTEED or your money back. 
For more information, contact 
"The Nail-Fungus Queen" Donna 
Pritchard at campus box 732.

HYPNOTIZE STRANGERS IN 30 SEC.

Now, at last, you can force 
total strangers to obey your 
every command... with the most 
powerful device ever created! 
"The Amazing Noel T. Manning 
II Hypnotic Disc" actually 
pulls subjects into deep 
hypnosis in 3 0 seconds or 
lessl The harder they try to 
remain awake, the less they 
are able to resist! Works on 
pets, women, and men.

Only $55 each or 2 for $12.95. 
Send check or money order to 
Noel T. Manning, II Psycho 
Enterprises P.O. Box 8.8753, 
New Delhi.

ESCORT SERVICES NEEDED

Ronnie Warrick, Bachelor-at- 
large, seeks to date extremely 
attractive female student with 
a high tolerance level. Must 
be good with washing machines, 
sound equipment, and 
wrestling. All interested 
should inquire at:
NEED A DATE, inc.
Lutz-Yelton Hall G-3 
Boiling Springs, N.C. 28017

MIRACLE HAIR GROWTH FORMULA

Wonder-Rug (patent pending) 
can help you! Developed in 
Helsinki, Finland, this 
amazing product can help even 
the baldest of men look like a 
hippie. Simply apply the 
fertilizer to the scalp and 
wait for rain. Results 
guaranteed within two weeks or 
your money back! To order, 
just send $17.95 to: P.U. 
Industries, Bulloney, 
Wisconsin.

SERVICES FOR HIRE:

Dr. Barry Hambright available 
for dates, parties, bar 
mitzbahs, etc.

Dr. Chris White-Presley 
desires some college-age gigs. 
Will work cheap (a dozen jelly 
doughnuts will do).

Darren Sanders, Esquire is 
willing to teach to art of 
dunk i ng, dribb1ing, and 
fouling to any interested 
individual.

Chrissy Vaughn now offers 
marriage counseling to all 
couples. References: Schaefer 
and Laura, Daniel and Kim, 
Flounder and his woman.


